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Alerts:

Estate Planning Alerts

GRATs - 

You may have heard of GRATs. GRATs (also known as Grantor Retained Annuity Trusts) are an IRS approved method of  

transferring wealth and can potentially transfer significant amounts of wealth to children and other beneficiaries with little or no gift 

tax consequences. The current low interest rate environment combined with depressed stock market valuations makes the wealth 

transfer strategy of GRATs especially powerful. Even in a worst case scenario, assuming minimal appreciation, all of the assets 

transferred into the GRAT will be returned to you over the term of the GRAT.

Changes in Estate Tax Exemptions

Prior to 2002, the estate tax exemption was the same for federal estate tax purposes as it was for Minnesota estate tax purposes. 

Beginning on January 1, 2002, the exemptions began to differ or  “decouple” until 2009, when the difference between the federal 

and Minnesota exemptions reached their largest difference ever. The federal exemption this year is $3.5 million, while the Minnesota 

exemption is only $1 million. The result of this decoupling is that estate planning documents prepared prior to 2002 may now result 

in significant estate taxes being due to the State of Minnesota on the death of the first spouse. If you have not reviewed your estate 

planning documents with your attorney since 2002, we strongly recommend that you do so now to ensure you have considered the 

implications of these new estate tax laws.

If you would like assistance in assuring best practices in any of these areas,  
please contact your attorney at Moss & Barnett.

2.	� The seller is a relative or close friend. In general, insider  

transactions are scrutinized more closely than arm’s-length  

transactions between third parties in an open market.

3.	� The seller wants to be part of the acquiring company. 

Typically, the courts will look closely at a transfer of a business 

that takes on some new investors but leaves the old owners in  

substantial control of the assets.

4.	� The new business will have the same name, location, customers,  

and managers as the old business. In general, in connection with 

a change in ownership, a true change in the identity of the business 

will help to suppress the suspicion of a fraudulent transfer.

5.	� The price is below a reasonable value under the circumstances.  

A buyer should be satisfied that the deal is a reasonable one. When 

in doubt, the situation may warrant consultation with an expert on 

whether the price is reasonable.

As with any legal concept as old as that of fraudulent transfers, there  

are many variations, exceptions, conditions, and qualifications to the 

application of the general principles described in this article. Each fact 

situation should be analyzed on its own by someone who is aware of the 

details of the fraudulent transfer laws.

Basically, if a deal is too good to be true, it probably is!
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